From: terry and colleen bolton

**Sent:** Tuesday, April 19, 2022 11:26 AM

To: Clerks Richmondhill <clerks@richmondhill.ca>

**Subject: Special Council Meeting** 

Re: Special Council Meeting April 20, 2022; Item 3.1

I condemn the Bridge and High Tech TOC developments both in form and process that the government of Doug Ford has mandated upon Richmond Hill and Markham. I request that Richmond Hill Council bring a motion to also condemn the TOCs. The EMZOs issued for the TOCs are an autocratic affront to democracy and have no business in a country like Canada. They bypass the Ontario Planning Act and our duly elected officials and infringe on the individual rights of citizens. I ask the clerk to ensure that my letter is included in the public record and be sent to the provincial government and the MPPs for Richmond Hill and Markham.

Colleen Bolton 66, Drumern Cres Richmond Hill, ON L4C 5H8

Resident